
Solorzano, Lourdes 

From: Bedolla, Hector H@DOT <hector.bedolla@dot.ca.gov> 

Friday, September 27, 2024 10:13 AM Sent: 

To: Solo�ano, Lourdes 

Cc: 

Subject: 

Phan, Bao T@DOT; Yamashiro, Fawne K@DOT; Medina, James@DOT; Melgoza, Ana; 

Jreij, Wahib G@DOT; Ng, Mandy@DOT; Duong, Trung S@DOT; De Leon, Dean@DOT 

RE: 07-36100 - Ven-118 - Pavement Rehab Project - Bike Lanes in Saticoy - Outreach to 

Saticoy Municipal Advisory Council 

Hi Lourdes, 

At the September 16- 2024 meeting, the Saticoy MAC members posed several questions and comments that I 

indicated would require me to check with other units at Caltrans. I've done some research into these and can 

now offer the following responses: 

• A Council Member indicated that the duration of the pedestrian phase of the traffic signal system for

crossing SR-118 (Wells Road) at Nardo Street may not be long enough for pedestrians to walk the

length of the crosswalk. He also indicated that there is a propensity for elderly residents who walk at

slow pace to use this crosswalk. I checked with our Traffic Operations Unit in charge of the operations

of this signal and was assured that the duration is based on current standards. Basically, the duration

of the pedestrian phase (pedestrian clearance time) is based on a standard walking pace of 3.5 feet per

second. However, Caltrans may adjust the timing of the intersection and use a reduced walking pace

to increase the pedestrian clearance time upon receiving a request from the local agency where the

signal is located, in this case the County of Ventura. Such a request from County of Ventura

Management can be made via e-mail or in writing and may include the contact information of a

constituent so that we may check with him/her to determine the pedestrian clearance time

desired. The email may be written to Wahib Jreij, Senior Transportation Engineer

(Wahib.Jreij@dot.ca.gov ).

• During conversation of the above item, it was asked if the skewed crosswalk may be realigned to be

perpendicular to the roadway and thus shortening the distance needed to cross Wells Road. See

sketch below:
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